“I will declare thy name unto bretrn?n the midst of the
congregation will | praise thee” Ps. 22:22 KJV N
ov. ~ Dec. 2015

Greetings from the field,

As we begin every ministry update, we can't seem to start each one without first being
prayerfully grateful to God, for our prayer and financial support from the home front. With
every passing month, we reflect in awe at the One “who hath wrought and done it” - Is. 41:4a.
Thank you for your prayers, and financial support on our behalf.

Missions Sunday - We held our first Missions Sunday several weeks back, and
thoroughly enjoyed God's marvelous blessing throughout. Presently our church supports
one missionary family, and we had them come in on this special Sunday to present
themselves and their ministry to our people. We believe in reaching the world with the
gospel, and every opportunity the Lord gives us, we either preach, or insert some missions
emphasis into the preaching, but up until our Missions Sunday service, our people hadn't
truly grasped onto this important area of worship - “giving to missions.” With a
couple exceptions, giving towards missions 18 new to our people. They understand the
command to “Go,” but haven't been properly instructed on the necessary financial aspect
of “Going.”

Words cannot truly express the joy in our hearts as we witnessed the Holy Spirit move in
peoples hearts during this special service. As I readied myself at the pulpit to proceed with
the message on the eve of that blessed service, the Lord put it in my heart to give our people
an opportunity to share testimonies of what they had witnessed that day. As the testimonies
progressed, the Holy Spirit moved in such a marvelous way, moving several into confessing,
and making commitments of faith in this important matter, amen! praise the Lord!

Discipleship Bible Study - Our weekly discipleship Bible study continues strong, and
has proven beneficial to all. God has greatly blessed each student in particular ways, and
one of our men is putting his learning to practice now by helping teach our adult Sunday
School class.

2016 Plans Prayer Request - Would you join with us in praying for our 2016 plans

and needs. One of our plans / needs for the coming year entales the purchase of property
for a church building. We believe that God has already made the preparations for this great
need, all we need to do is take that required step of faith. Currently, the inicial financial
aspect of this need ranges from $47,000 to $50,000 dollars.

Merry Christmas - “behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people” -
Lk. 2:10, Jesus is here! Our family desires that you will experience great, and unmeasurable
joy throughout this Christmas season. Merry Christmas to you and your family, from ours...

Scett, Donna m/ E%{@@/ Allen
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